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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO: 1201-A

COMMITTEE: 	Women and Gender Equity

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to a cause of action related to interference with reproductive or gender-affirming health care
	SPONSOR(S): 	Hanif, Bottcher, Rivera, Ossé, Restler, Hudson, Nurse, De La Rosa, Louis, Avilés, Brewer, Abreu, Ayala, Marte, Brannan, Farías and the Public Advocate (Mr. Williams) (in conjunction with the Brooklyn Borough President)



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 1201-A would expand a person’s private right of action for interference with reproductive or endocrine medical care to explicitly include all forms of gender-affirming care. Along with expanding this private right of action, the relevant chapter of the Administrative Code would be redesignated under this bill to correct the issue of an identically numbered chapter.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY25
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2025

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2026

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenue is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:	 	New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
						
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Allie Stofer, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Florentine Kabore, Unit Head
		                                                             Chima Obichere, Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full.
	


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:
HTTPS://LEGISTAR.COUNCIL.NYC.GOV/LEGISLATIONDETAIL.ASPX?ID=7145530&GUID=03F41074-93A0-422B-9EC2-A33446FF75D4&OPTIONS=ID|TEXT|&SEARCH=1200 
DATE PREPARED: April 22, 2025
HEARING DATE: April 24, 2025
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